
Attachment A 
  

The 2025 California Energy Code takes significant steps toward requiring new buildings (and 
additions and alterations) to become all-electric. Starting on January 1, 2026, the 2025 Code will 
require:   

  
• Single Family:  

ο Both space and water heating systems be all-electric for single family homes  
ο All-electric water heaters for additions and alterations  

• Multifamily:  
ο Individual unit water heaters to be all-electric 
ο Instantaneous gas water heaters be no longer allowed  
ο Electric readiness required for gas-fired central hot water and in-unit systems  

• Nonresidential:  
ο All-electric space conditioning for office and school buildings  
ο All-electric space conditioning for additions and alterations 

• Pools/Spas:  
ο All-electric (gas back up allowed) or gas with 60% solar thermal/recovered energy 

fraction 
 

To learn more about the California Energy Code, visit https://www.energy.ca.gov/programs-and-
topics/programs/building-energy-efficiency-standards/2025-building-energy-efficiency  


